

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY CIVIL WORKS 108 ARMY PENTAGON WASHINGTON DC 20310-0108

OCT 16 2019

Sue Lowry
Executive Director
Interstate Council on Water Policy
PO BOX 20908
Cheyenne, WY 82003

Dear Ms. Lowry:

Thank you for your letter dated September 16, 2019 regarding Planning Assistance to the States (PAS) funding. Specifically, your letter expressed concern regarding limiting PAS funding to only flood risk management activities.

The Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 President's Budget includes \$5 million for PAS work and, in accordance with the FY 2020 justification sheet for the PAS program, limits the use of these funds to flood risk management activities. As a core mission area for the U. S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), the Administration believes that at least \$5 million of the PAS funds should be dedicated to flood risk management activities. However, the FY 2020 justification sheet does not limit how previously appropriated funding, additional funding which might be provided by Congress in an enacted appropriations bill, or funding which might be added to the PAS program in a work plan may be used. Therefore, if Congress passes and the President signs an FY 2020 appropriations bill which allots more funding to the PAS program, the Corps and my office will review all authorized purposes of the PAS program before determining how to allocate the additional funds.

Thank you for your support of the Army Civil Works Program.

Sincerely,

R.D. James

Assistant Secretary of the Army

(Civil Works)